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MEMORANDUM  

 
 
To:  Campus Community 

 
From:  Ruth J. Simmons  
 President  
 

Re:  Positive COVID-19 Confirmed 
 
Date: March 28, 2020 
 

Dear PVAMU Campus Community, 

I regret to inform you that a second individual from the Prairie View A&M University 
community has tested positive for coronavirus (COVID-19). 
 

The affected individual is a graduate student in the Marvin D. and June Samuel Brailsford 
College of Arts and Sciences. We have been informed that the student has had no contact with 
students, faculty or staff since March 3rd. Therefore, we have determined that members of the 
campus community are not at an increased risk. 

 
As with the first case we notified you about yesterday, the individual is self-isolating off campus, 
in accordance with PVAMU’s policy and guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC). Please join me in wishing this student a speedy recovery. 

 
As we navigate this crisis together, I strongly encourage everyone to follow the recommended 
guidelines issued by the CDC to help slow the spread of this virus.  
 

For up-to-date information about the impact of coronavirus on our campus community, visit our 
COVID-19 Update site frequently. 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/checklist-household-ready.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fprepare%2Fprotect-home.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/checklist-household-ready.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fprepare%2Fprotect-home.html

